ILLAGE OF STICKNEY

6533 West Pershing Road Stickney, Illinois 60402-4048 Phone - 708-749-4400 Fax - 708-749-4451



Deborah E. Morelli

Village President

David DeLeshe Sam Savopoulos

Village Trustees Martha Gomez

Patrick Sleigher Jeff White

Kurt Kasnicka Village Treasurer James Lazansky



Audrey McAdams Village Clerk

REGULAR MEETING BOARD OF TRUSTEES

Wednesday, March 19, 2014

Meeting Agenda

- 1. Call to Order
- 2. Pledge of Allegiance
- 3. Roll Call
- 4. Approve Minutes of Previous Regular Meeting
- 5. Authorize Payment of Bills
- 6. Accept the Report of Illinois Department of Revenue
- 7. Accept the Report of the Illinois Department of Transportation
- 8. Approve Request from Misericordia to Conduct their Jelly Belly Candy Days Fundraising Event on April 25 & 26, 2014
- 9. Report from the Mayor
- 10. Report from the Clerk
- 11. Trustee Reports/Committee Reports
 - a. Accept the Treasurer's Report for the month of November, 2013
- 12. Reports from Department Heads
- 13. Board Discussion on Mandatory 64 gal. Recycling & Yard Waste Bins
- 14. Audience Questions
- 15. Adjournment

Posted March 17, 2014

March 4, 2014

State of Illinois County of Cook Village of Stickney

The Board of Trustees of the Village of Stickney met in regular session on Tuesday, March 4, 2014 at 7:00 p.m. in the Stickney Village Hall, 6533 W. Pershing Road, Stickney, Illinois.

Upon the roll call, the following Trustees were present:

Present: Trustees De Leshe, Gomez, Lazansky, Savopoulos, Sleigher and White

Trustee Lazansky moved, duly seconded by Trustee Savopoulos to approve the minutes of the previous regular session on Tuesday, February 18, 2014.

Upon the roll call, the following Trustees voted:

Ayes: Trustees De Leshe, Gomez, Lazansky, Savopoulos, Sleigher and White

Nays: None

Mayor Morelli declared the motion carried.

Trustee Lazansky moved, duly seconded by Trustee Sleigher that the bills, approved by the various committees of the Board, be approved for payment, and to approve warrants which authorize the Village Treasurer to draw checks to pay the bills, to be signed by the authorized signers, as provided for by the Ordinances of the Village of Stickney.

Upon the roll call, the following Trustees voted:

Ayes: Trustees De Leshe, Gomez, Lazansky, Savopoulos, Sleigher and White

Nays: None

Mayor Morelli declared the motion carried.

Trustee White moved, duly seconded by Trustee Savopoulos to pass and approve Ordinance 2014-01, "An Ordinance Amending Motor Vehicles and Traffic to Provide for two-hour parking limits at certain locations".

Upon the roll call, the following Trustees voted:

Ayes: Trustees De Leshe, Gomez, Lazansky, Savopoulos, Sleigher and White

Nays: None

Mayor Morelli declared the motion carried.

Prior to the vote Attorney Donald Kreger explained that this ordinance is putting back in the locations the east and west side of Euclid Avenue south of Pershing Road to the north side of the east-west alley south of Pershing Road and the west side of Gunderson Avenue from the south line of Pershing Road to the north line of the first east-west alley south of Pershing Road. One is being added back and one is not. Pershing Road, south side, from Grove Avenue to Wesley Avenue and Scoville Avenue to Gunderson Avenue will continue to have no parking a vehicle for a period in excess of 120 consecutive minutes at all times. The other two are between 8:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Mondays through Saturdays.

Upon the roll call, the following Trustees voted:

Ayes: Trustees De Leshe, Gomez, Lazansky, Savopoulos, Sleigher and White

Nays: None

Mayor Morelli declared the motion carried.

The Mayor asked for discussion pertaining to expanding package liquor licenses for beer and wine. It is not particular to a grocery store. She wanted to talk about follow up with an existing business in the area for your discussion. Trustee Sleigher asked if there was a state law that says how many we can have. The attorney said, "No," that we are home rule. The state law is the same for non-home-rule. They still need a state license when they sell liquor. Trustee Lazansky remarked that we are looking for more revenue but he is not certain adding more liquor to our village is the way to do it. He could see how it could help revenue but didn't want to see us loosing businesses. We have to think long and hard to add another place for people to buy more liquor. We don't want to extend our police officers either. Attorney Kreger commented that it wouldn't be a good idea to amend your ordinance to provide for an additional license unless somebody came in and you didn't have one available. If it was a grocery store and they wanted one. In summary, if there is someone seeking one now or soon, the way it should be brought up is to talk about it at a public meeting to discuss increasing the licenses. Trustee White asked if someone was asking about it now. Mayor Morelli said there was nothing specific. She heard something mentioned by a business. She said it was a breakfast restaurant near Hawthorne. This would allow them to have the gambling machines in there as well.

Trustee Savopoulos felt there are enough stores selling liquor on Pershing now.

MAYOR REPORT: the Mayor asked the Stickney-Forest View Library director, Heather Shlah, to speak on the Saint Baldrick's Day fundraiser March 15, 2014 that will be held at the Stickney-Forest View Library. Mayor Morelli has been asked to be a guest head shaver. Proceeds will benefit childhood cancer. The library web site has information concerning donations. Colorful flyers were provided. Heather also thanked the mayor for including her at the recent St. Pius fundraiser.

CLERKS REPORT: Our next board meeting will be on Wednesday, March 19, due to Election Day on March 18. Early voting is March 3-15 at Stickney-Forest View Public Library Monday to Friday, 9:00 a.m. to 5:00 p.m. Go to Cookcountyclerk.com to locate a sample ballot for the March 18, 2014 Gubernatorial Primary Election. You need to select whether you want a Republican Ballot or Democratic Ballot. You will also be voting for judges at this election. Go to voteforjudges.com to find the results of evaluations done on the judge candidates by the Chicago Bar Association or Chicago Council of Lawyers. It will tell you if they are qualified or not recommended.

TRUSTEE'S REPORTS: Trustee Gomez gave the Fire Department Report for the month of February, 2014 there were a total of 93 calls: Ambulance calls; 61: Mutual Aid/Automatic Aid to other towns; 9: Service Calls; 6: Fire Calls; 11: Hazardous Condition Calls; 4: Motor Vehicle Accidents; 2: Working Fires; 0:

Trustee Gomez also reported that a Parks and Recreation meeting will take place sometime this month. Music in the Park will start in June.

Trustee Lazansky gave the Stickney Police Ordinance Control monthly activity report for the month of January, 2014. Ordinance Investigations: 256, Business License Investigations: 13, Violation Notices Issued: 2, Miscellaneous Details: 152, S.L.O. Tickets: 2, Parking Citations Issued: 72, Tow Tags Issued: 2

DEPARTMENT REPORTS: Police Chief John Sladetz mentioned that Code Red should be up and running by Thursday. The boundaries have been taken care of in the village. When the web site is up and running, there will be a link available there. Trustee White asked we can go on the site individually to provide our contact information. The Chief said that there is an entire form available to fill out including on the web site.

Public Works Supervisor Jeff Boyajian enlightened us to the fact that the state law changed last year concerning electronics being brought to landfills. They started the electronic recycling program. This would include TV, computers etc. The hard drives are wiped before recycling. There is no set time for these pickups. It is usually every two months that they collect before they call for a pickup. On February 18 they picked up 1804 pounds of electronics. The supervisor will report back to us every two months or so.

Fire Chief Larry Meyer informed us about our four automatic defibrillators were 12 and 13 years old. One of the units failed its test. We were able trade in those units and we received four new units and a trainer. We were reminded that this is Severe Weather Week. We need to remember that includes floods, earthquakes, and so on. He suggested that we go to Ready.gov to learn more about it. He asked us to have a plan and make a list. You are on your own. An audience member asked of the correct location on a CO detector. The Chief would research it. A reminder was given to move our clocks up this coming weekend.

There being no further business, Trustee Lazansky moved, duly seconded by Trustee Gomez that the meeting be adjourned. Upon which the Board adopted the motion at 7:20 n.m.

Gomez that the meeting 7:20 p.m.	be adjourned. Upon which the Board adopted the motior	
		Respectfully submitted,
		Audrey McAdams, Village Clerk
Approved by me this	day of	2014
Deborah E. Morelli, Villa	ge Mayor	



STICKNEY VILLAGE **TREASURER**



Warrant/EFT#: EF 0015348

Fiscal Year:

2014

Issue Date:

03/11/14

Warrant Total: \$37,070.05 Warrant Status:

Voucher

Agency Amount

Agency

492 - REVENUE

Contract

Invoice AG616938

4AG616938

\$37,070.05

IOC Accounting Line Details

Fund Agency Organization Appropriation Object

Amount

Appropriation Name

0189 492 27

44910055

4491 \$37,070.05 DISTRIBUTE MUNI/CNTY SALES TAX

Payment Voucher Description

Line

Text

- IL DEPT. OF REVENUE AUTHORIZED THIS PAYMENT ON 03/07/2014
- MUNICIPAL 1 % SHARE OF SALES TAX
- 3 LIAB MO: DEC. 2013 COLL MO: JAN. 2014 VCHR MO: MAR. 2014
- ?'S PHONE: 217 785-6518 EMAIL: REV.LOCALTAX@ILLINOIS.GOV
- 61 MUNICIPAL 1 % SHARE OF SALES TAX

Click here for assistance with this screen.

SALES TAX

FOR DECEMBER, 2013 \$37,070.05



Vendor

STICKNEY VILLAGE TREASURER OF



Warrant/EFT#: EF 0008681

Fiscal Year:

2014

Issue Date:

03/04/14

Warrant Total: \$13,781.29

Warrant Status:

Voucher

Agency Amount

Agency

494 - TRANSPORTATION

Contract

Invoice

4MT003974 \$13,781.29

IOC Accounting Line Details

Fund Agency Organization Appropriation Object

Amount

Appropriation Name

0414 494

90

44910000

4491 \$13,781.29 DISTRB ITEMS: MUNICIPALITIES

Agency Contact Information

217-782-6496

Click here for assistance with this screen.

MOTOR FUEL TAX

FUR FEBRUARY, 2014

\$13,781.29



December 15, 2013

Audrey McAdams, Village Clerk Village of Stickney 6533-35 West Pershing Road Stickney, IL 60402

Dear Friend:

Once again our wonderful Candy Day volunteers, numbering in the thousands, have begun planning for our annual Misericordia/Jelly Belly Candy Days fundraising event. The dates for 2014 are Friday and Saturday, April 25 and 26. We have already received permission from the City of Chicago and we hope to receive written permission from you as well. Each year our volunteers stand in street intersections and in front of heavy pedestrian walkways distributing tags and bags of Jelly Belly Candy while collecting donations.

For some areas, this letter is for information only because they do not grant permits for streets or intersections. For other areas this letter is sufficient for the processing of our permit. All other areas will find the information they require attached to this letter. If you need any additional information or have any questions, please contact Misericordia at the Candy Days Hotline: 773-273-4738 or email candydaypermits@misericordia.com. Permits can be mailed or faxed to Nancy Turry's attention at Misericordia (see address and fax number above).

If you can help, we assure you that this will make a difference in the lives of the 600 children and adults who call Misericordia "Home". They are persons of all races, religions and creeds with disabilities ranging from mild and moderate to severe and profound. Each of them is a gift to us and we are better people because they have touched our lives. The funds we receive from the State cover only a portion of our program costs. This year we must raise \$14 million to cover the cost of programs that are not reimbursed. Our excellent physical and occupational therapy programs and music would not be realities without private contributions. Our vocational, spiritual and recreational programs are also gifts from our friends.

Private donations have allowed us to expand to serve more persons in need. At the present time we have more than 500 people on our waiting list. We know we can never meet all the demands for service but with the help of our friends, we will continue to face the challenges associated with expansion. We have completed our seventh home in the neighboring community and four additional homes on our campus. We have also started and will expand an outreach program for children with disabilities and their families.

For your belief in Misericordia, for your past assistance and your consideration of this request, we are most grateful. God's blessings on you and yours. Merry Christmas and Happy New Year!

Sincerely,

Sister Rosemary Connelly, R.S.M.

Sister Kosemary, R. S. M.

Executive Director